
 

 

 
 
 

  

 
 

CONDOLENCE MOTION 
 
 
Moved by: Councillor Michael Thompson  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Jennifer McKelvie 

 

 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are saddened to learn of the sudden passing of 
Paul Aquilina, on June 3, 2019 at the age of 56.  
 
Paul was the son of immigrants from Malta and England who came to Canada in 1953. Paul was 
raised near Victoria Park Avenue and Van Horne Avenue along with two older brothers. 
Schooled in electronics at Seneca College, Paul worked in the pioneering days of modern 
computers as a technician for Wang Computers, moving on to Underwriters Laboratories of 
Canada in Scarborough where he worked for over 25 years as a Fire and Security Inspector.  
 
Paul moved to the Maryvale community in 1985, married and raised his two children; a son who 
is currently studying at the University of Toronto and a daughter who graduated from the 
University of Toronto and is currently working and living in London, England. 
  
Paul was a generous neighbour, passionate about his unique, tight-knit community and 
committed to making his neighbourhood a special place to raise healthy, happy families. He will 
be greatly missed by his family, friends, co-workers and neighbours.  
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincere sympathy to Paul’s wife, June and his two children. 
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